July 26, 2010

The Honorable Nancy Pelosi Speaker of the United States House of Representatives Office of the Speaker H-232, US Capitol Washington, DC 20515

Dear Speaker Pelosi:

On behalf of the New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation (HHC), the public hospital system of New York City, I want to thank you for your continued support of H.R. 847, the James Zadroga 9/11 Health and Compensation Act of 2009. As the House takes up this legislation this week, we rely on your continued leadership to achieve passage of this important bill on behalf of the thousands of men, women and children who are sick or could become sick as a consequence of the events of 9/11.

HHC sponsors the only treatment programs for community residents. Our World Trade Center Environmental Health Center (WTC EHC), which is located at three HHC facilities, Bellevue Hospital Center, Elmhurst Hospital Center and Gouverneur Healthcare Services, has a roster of more than 4,700 patients. Some of our patients worked at the World Trade Center on 9/11 and found themselves enveloped in the dust cloud. Some have health related problems as a result of assisting in clean-up operations. Others have health related problems because of the residue which permeated neighborhood colleges, high schools and elementary schools as well as local businesses. Community victims of 9/11 must have the benefit of long-term federal funding to assure they will reliably continue to receive the quality health care and services they need and deserve.

Federal funds have supported the WTC EHC and without this support treatment programs face an uncertain future. It is imperative that Americans be assured that the federal government will provide needed health care for those sickened by any terrorist attacks on our country. H.R. 847 would achieve this.

Your continued support of H.R. 847 and of the WTC EHC is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Alan D. Aviles



July 26, 2010

The Honorable Sander Levin Chairman, Ways and Means Committee United States House of Representatives 1236 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Levin:

On behalf of the New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation (HHC), the public hospital system of New York City, I want to thank you for your continued support of H.R. 847, the James Zadroga 9/11 Health and Compensation Act of 2009. As the House takes up this legislation this week, we rely on your continued leadership to achieve passage of this important bill on behalf of the thousands of men, women and children who are sick or could become sick as a consequence of the events of 9/11.

HHC sponsors the only treatment programs for community residents. Our World Trade Center Environmental Health Center (WTC EHC), which is located at three HHC facilities, Bellevue Hospital Center, Elmhurst Hospital Center and Gouverneur Healthcare Services, has a roster of more than 4,700 patients. Some of our patients worked at the World Trade Center on 9/11 and found themselves enveloped in the dust cloud. Some have health related problems as a result of assisting in clean-up operations. Others have health related problems because of the residue which permeated neighborhood colleges, high schools and elementary schools as well as local businesses. Community victims of 9/11 must have the benefit of long-term federal funding to assure they will reliably continue to receive the quality health care and services they need and deserve.

Federal funds have supported the WTC EHC and without this support treatment programs face an uncertain future. It is imperative that Americans be assured that the federal government will provide needed health care for those sickened by any terrorist attacks on our country. H.R. 847 would achieve this.

Your continued support of H.R. 847 and of the WTC EHC is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Alan D. Aviles

July 26, 2010

The Honorable Henry A. Waxman Chairman, Energy and Commerce Committee United States House of Representatives 2204 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Waxman:

On behalf of the New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation (HHC), the public hospital system of New York City, I want to thank you for your continued support of H.R. 847, the James Zadroga 9/11 Health and Compensation Act of 2009. As the House takes up this legislation this week, we rely on your continued leadership to achieve passage of this important bill on behalf of the thousands of men, women and children who are sick or could become sick as a consequence of the events of 9/11.

HHC sponsors the only treatment programs for community residents. Our World Trade Center Environmental Health Center (WTC EHC), which is located at three HHC facilities, Bellevue Hospital Center, Elmhurst Hospital Center and Gouverneur Healthcare Services, has a roster of more than 4,700 patients. Some of our patients worked at the World Trade Center on 9/11 and found themselves enveloped in the dust cloud. Some have health related problems as a result of assisting in clean-up operations. Others have health related problems because of the residue which permeated neighborhood colleges, high schools and elementary schools as well as local businesses. Community victims of 9/11 must have the benefit of long-term federal funding to assure they will reliably continue to receive the quality health care and services they need and deserve.

Federal funds have supported the WTC EHC and without this support treatment programs face an uncertain future. It is imperative that Americans be assured that the federal government will provide needed health care for those sickened by any terrorist attacks on our country. H.R. 847 would achieve this.

Your continued support of H.R. 847 and of the WTC EHC is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Alan D. Aviles



July 26, 2010

The Honorable Xavier Becerra Democratic Caucus Vice Chairman United States House of Representatives 1119 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Becerra:

On behalf of the New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation (HHC), the public hospital system of New York City, I want to thank you for your continued support of H.R. 847, the James Zadroga 9/11 Health and Compensation Act of 2009. As the House takes up this legislation this week, we rely on your continued leadership to achieve passage of this important bill on behalf of the thousands of men, women and children who are sick or could become sick as a consequence of the events of 9/11.

HHC sponsors the only treatment programs for community residents. Our World Trade Center Environmental Health Center (WTC EHC), which is located at three HHC facilities, Bellevue Hospital Center, Elmhurst Hospital Center and Gouverneur Healthcare Services, has a roster of more than 4,700 patients. Some of our patients worked at the World Trade Center on 9/11 and found themselves enveloped in the dust cloud. Some have health related problems as a result of assisting in clean-up operations. Others have health related problems because of the residue which permeated neighborhood colleges, high schools and elementary schools as well as local businesses. Community victims of 9/11 must have the benefit of long-term federal funding to assure they will reliably continue to receive the quality health care and services they need and deserve.

Federal funds have supported the WTC EHC and without this support treatment programs face an uncertain future. It is imperative that Americans be assured that the federal government will provide needed health care for those sickened by any terrorist attacks on our country. H.R. 847 would achieve this.

Your continued support of H.R. 847 and of the WTC EHC is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Alan D. Aviles



July 26, 2010

The Honorable John Conyers Jr. Chairman, Judiciary Committee United States House of Representatives 2426 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 205152214

Dear Chairman Conyers:

On behalf of the New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation (HHC), the public hospital system of New York City, I want to thank you for your continued support of H.R. 847, the James Zadroga 9/11 Health and Compensation Act of 2009. As the House takes up this legislation this week, we rely on your continued leadership to achieve passage of this important bill on behalf of the thousands of men, women and children who are sick or could become sick as a consequence of the events of 9/11.

HHC sponsors the only treatment programs for community residents. Our World Trade Center Environmental Health Center (WTC EHC), which is located at three HHC facilities, Bellevue Hospital Center, Elmhurst Hospital Center and Gouverneur Healthcare Services, has a roster of more than 4,700 patients. Some of our patients worked at the World Trade Center on 9/11 and found themselves enveloped in the dust cloud. Some have health related problems as a result of assisting in clean-up operations. Others have health related problems because of the residue which permeated neighborhood colleges, high schools and elementary schools as well as local businesses. Community victims of 9/11 must have the benefit of long-term federal funding to assure they will reliably continue to receive the quality health care and services they need and deserve.

Federal funds have supported the WTC EHC and without this support treatment programs face an uncertain future. It is imperative that Americans be assured that the federal government will provide needed health care for those sickened by any terrorist attacks on our country. H.R. 847 would achieve this.

Your continued support of H.R. 847 and of the WTC EHC is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Alan D. Aviles



July 26, 2010

The Honorable Steny Hoyer House Majority Leader United States House of Representatives H-107 Capitol Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Majority Leader Hoyer:

On behalf of the New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation (HHC), the public hospital system of New York City, I want to thank you for your continued support of H.R. 847, the James Zadroga 9/11 Health and Compensation Act of 2009. As the House takes up this legislation this week, we rely on your continued leadership to achieve passage of this important bill on behalf of the thousands of men, women and children who are sick or could become sick as a consequence of the events of 9/11.

HHC sponsors the only treatment programs for community residents. Our World Trade Center Environmental Health Center (WTC EHC), which is located at three HHC facilities, Bellevue Hospital Center, Elmhurst Hospital Center and Gouverneur Healthcare Services, has a roster of more than 4,700 patients. Some of our patients worked at the World Trade Center on 9/11 and found themselves enveloped in the dust cloud. Some have health related problems as a result of assisting in clean-up operations. Others have health related problems because of the residue which permeated neighborhood colleges, high schools and elementary schools as well as local businesses. Community victims of 9/11 must have the benefit of long-term federal funding to assure they will reliably continue to receive the quality health care and services they need and deserve.

Federal funds have supported the WTC EHC and without this support treatment programs face an uncertain future. It is imperative that Americans be assured that the federal government will provide needed health care for those sickened by any terrorist attacks on our country. H.R. 847 would achieve this.

Your continued support of H.R. 847 and of the WTC EHC is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Alan D. Aviles



July 26, 2010

The Honorable John Larson Democratic Caucus Chair United States House of Representatives 106 Cannon House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Larson:

On behalf of the New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation (HHC), the public hospital system of New York City, I want to thank you for your continued support of H.R. 847, the James Zadroga 9/11 Health and Compensation Act of 2009. As the House takes up this legislation this week, we rely on your continued leadership to achieve passage of this important bill on behalf of the thousands of men, women and children who are sick or could become sick as a consequence of the events of 9/11.

HHC sponsors the only treatment programs for community residents. Our World Trade Center Environmental Health Center (WTC EHC), which is located at three HHC facilities, Bellevue Hospital Center, Elmhurst Hospital Center and Gouverneur Healthcare Services, has a roster of more than 4,700 patients. Some of our patients worked at the World Trade Center on 9/11 and found themselves enveloped in the dust cloud. Some have health related problems as a result of assisting in clean-up operations. Others have health related problems because of the residue which permeated neighborhood colleges, high schools and elementary schools as well as local businesses. Community victims of 9/11 must have the benefit of long-term federal funding to assure they will reliably continue to receive the quality health care and services they need and deserve.

Federal funds have supported the WTC EHC and without this support treatment programs face an uncertain future. It is imperative that Americans be assured that the federal government will provide needed health care for those sickened by any terrorist attacks on our country. H.R. 847 would achieve this.

Your continued support of H.R. 847 and of the WTC EHC is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Alan D. Aviles